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November 5, 2019

Ms. Debra A. Howland
Executive Director
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, New Hampshire 03301

Re: Docket No. JR 15-296
Investigation into Grid Modernization

Dear Ms. Howland:

Please treat this letter as the response of the Office of the Consumer Advocate (OCA) to the
memorandum filed by Commission Staffin the above-referenced docket on October 31, 2019.

As an initial matter, it is necessary to correct a misimpression that the Staff memorandum may
convey about the OCA’s general position with respect to grid modernization. The OCA does not
believe that consensus on grid modernization is beyond reach. Rather, the OCA’s position is that
— more than four years into this informal investigation — there are fundamental differences in
approach among the stakeholders which the Commission must invoke its contested case rules to
resolve. The adjudicative process can and frequently does bring parties together, but it does so in
a manner that is respectful of the due process and statutory rights of parties.

What the Commission cannot do is determine the rights and obligations ofparties on an entirely
informal basis, particularly on a matter as consequential as a reformulation of how the
Commission will require electric utilities to comply with RSA 378:37 et seq., New Hampshire’s
least-cost-integrated resource planning (LCIRP) statute. In the context of adjudicative
proceedings, the OCA stands prepared to negotiate in good faith with utilities and other
stakeholders in order to advance the interests of residential utility customers and come as close
as we can to achieving the vision of integrated distribution planning (IDP) — essentially, LCIRP
2.0 -- described in the testimony we filed on September 6, 2019.

Beyond that, we offer the following additional observations in response to the Staff
Memorandum.








